# 英语专题(七)听力参考答案

I. 1~5 ACBAC

II.  $6 \sim 10$  ABBAB

**Ⅲ**. 11 ~15 BAACC

IV. 16. stress 17. 3 / three 18. chair 19. pieces 20. opinions



## 中考必刷卷・2024 年安徽中考第一轮复习 英语专题(七)听力材料

#### 1. 短对话理解

你将听到五段对话,每段对话后有一个小题,请在每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳 选项。每段对话读两遍。

- M: Amy, do you have any good ways to learn English?
   W: Yes. You can listen to English news on the radio.
- 2. W: Which sport do you prefer, baseball or football?
  - M: Neither. I like basketball instead.
- 3. W: Is your birthday gift twenty centimeters long?
  - M: Yes, and it's fifteen centimeters wide and thirteen centimeters high.
- 4. W: I think this story is exciting. What about you?
  - M: I think it's interesting, but my sister thinks it's boring.
- 5. W: I went to the park while Bill was playing football there.
  - M: At that time, I was talking with Peter about his flying a kite.

#### Ⅱ.长对话理解

你将听到两段对话,每段对话后有几个小题。请在每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出一个 最佳选项。每段对话读两遍。 听下面一段对话,回答第6、7小题。

- W. You look so healthy.
- M: Thank you. I often take exercise.
- W: Do you often run?
- M: Yes. I often run half an hour in the morning.
- W: What other exercise do you take?
- M: I usually walk 40 minutes in the evening. Sometimes I swim 35 minutes in the afternoon.
- W: I see.
  - 听下面一段对话,回答第8至10小题。
- W: I fought with my classmate last Friday.
- M: Oh, it's Monday today. You should deal with it before Sunday.
- W. I don't know what to do. Can you give me some advice?
- M: What about calling him or emailing him? W: I don't like that. What else?
- M: It's also a good idea to invite him to drink coffee.
- W. Good idea. I'll ask him to drink at seven this evening. Will you go with us?
- M: John invited me to the movie tonight.
- W: OK. Many thanks.

#### Ⅲ. 短文理解

你将听到一篇短文,短文后有五个小题。请根据短文内容,在每小题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项 中选出一个最佳选项。短文读两遍。

Jeff was a fourteen-year-oldboy. He had two good friends, Allan and Bobs. Allan was thirteen years old and Bob is fifteen.

One day, they went to the forest for the camping. They took some useful things with them. When they got to the forest, they started to put up a tent. It's sunny, but it began to rain suddenly. They had to stay in the tent. Then they found their match was wet and they couldn't make fire to cook. Jeff took some hamburgers, and Allan took some fruit. Bob took out his juice and beef. They had a nice lunch. When the rain stopped, they walked to a bus stop. At last, they took the subway home.

They all felt it exciting, although the weather was not so perfect.

#### IV. 信息转换

你将听到一篇短文。请根据短文内容,填写下面表格中的空缺部分。短文读两遍。

Here is a notice, boys and girls! There will be a meeting about the proper ways of solving the stress. It'll be in our school hall at three tomorrow afternoon. If you are interested in it, you must tell your teacher before half past four this afternoon.

When you come, you must take your own chair. At the meeting, you must follow all the rules. Of course you must keep quiet and write down all the important pieces. If you have your own opinions, you can introduce them to the expert after the meeting.

Welcome here on time!

中考必刷卷·2024 年安徽中考第一轮复习英语听力参考答案与材料 第 9 页(共 12 页)



## 中考必刷卷・2024 年安徽中考第一轮复习

# 英语专题(七)

### 温馨提示:

- 1. 本专题考查内容为八年级;
- 2. 满分 120 分,建议用时 120 分钟。

第一部分 听力(共四大题,满分20分)

第二部分 英语知识运用(共两大题,满分30分)

V. 单项填空(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

从每小题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

21. At the start of the new term, we \_\_\_\_\_ some new class rules.

A. raise

B. develop

C. throw

D. miss

## 【答案】B

【解析】考查动词词义辨析。根据"some new class rules"可知是制定了新的班规,用 develop 符合语境。故远 B.

中考必刷卷・2024年安徽中考第一轮复习英语 第49页(共82页)



22. — Did you get WeC	Chat red packets during the	Spring Festival?		
— Of course. It's _	the most popular	way to give best wishes.		
A. loudly	B. quickly	C. terribly	D. probably	
【答案】D				
【解析】考查副词词义辨	序析。根据"the most popul	lar way to give best wishes	"可知微信红包可能是最流行	的祝福
方式。故选D				
23. — Jenny, don't eat	too much chocolate. It's _	to your teeth.		
— OK, Dad.				
A. helpful	B. harmful	C. safe	D. beautiful	
【答案】B				
【解析】考查形容词词义	.辨析。根据前句"Jenny,	don't eat too much chocola	ite."可知,应是对牙齿有害。	女选 B
24. The student called he	er teacher for help because	she couldn't solve the pro-	olem by	
A. himself	B. yourself	C. herself	D. themselves	
【答案】C				
		oneself"单独;独自",是	与前面的主语 she 保持一致,	因此月
herself。故选 C				
	weekends to get close to n		—· D. treasure	
A. beauty	B. memory	C. progress	D. Heasure	
【答案】A	is le la la "T - C 1.:1	ina an maalsanda" = Ka Ki	: 华达仁里出了宫马上白纰的	, ¥ J.
	手術。 松猫 I Often go nik	ang on weekends 7 50, 75	E步旅行是为了享受大自然的 	天,取
选 A。 26. — Why do you look	z so hanny?			
	eminds me my er	niovable childhood		
A. at	B. with	C. in	D. of	
【答案	B. With	C. III	D. Of	
	<b>幻中是一个固定短语的</b> [	国注, remind shoof sth	意为"提醒某人某事;让某人	相去生
	个词 of。 以上	1772 Tellinia 50. Of 5til. ,	心乃 從胜不八不子,但不八	5.CX
	per isn't up to standard	she has worked at it	for two weeks.	
A. since	B. unless	C. if	D. although	
【答案】D			8	
	句意"米勒的研究卷并不	是由标准而定的"与"她已	经研究了两星期的时间"表示	转折关
	ough 引导 故选 D			
28. When you're home a	alone, fires. We	must make ourselves safe.		
A. lift up	B. think of	C. keep clear of	D. agree with	
【答案】C			C	
【解析】考查动词短语辨	辛析。根据"We must mak	e ourselves safe."可知保证	正自己的安全要"远离"keep c	lear of
火故选C。				
29. They more	e than 1,250,000 yuan for	the homeless children over	the few years.	
A. will raise	B. have raised	C. are raising	D. raised	
【答案】B				
【解析】考查现在完成时	计态 句中的时间状语 ove	er the few years 表明该句用	的是现在完成时态,故选 B	
30. — I' m sorry. I lost	the pen you lent me yeste	erday.		
— Му m	nother will buy a new one	for me.		
A. I'm not sure	B. It takes time	C. It's hard to say	D. It's not a big deal	
【答案】D				
【解析】考查情境交际	根据"My mother will buy	y a new one for me. "我妈	妈会给我买一个新的 可知他	认为没
什么大不了的	故选 D。			
	工业以则坐。2024年立微	由老第 - <b>公</b> 有 - 2 · 3		



#### VI. 完形填空(共 20 小题;每小题 1 分,满分 20 分)

阅读下列短文,从每小题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出一个最佳选项。

A

There is an 5-year-old girl named Xiao Nuomi in Wuhan. She has a wish to become a traffic officer for a day. The traffic police helped to make it 31

This little girl got a terrible illness last November. Her real name is Liu Yihan and mother is a middle school teacher. Liu never complains anything, but her wish really touched mother's 32. She said she wanted to keep everyone safe through this.

Mother tells daughter's story to the traffic police, "Her treatment (%%) is very 33, so I hope her dream is strong enough to get her through treatment." Such a young girl had such terrible 34. The police were all moved and 35 to make it.

On the afternoon of Sept 20, the police welcomed Liu and her mother 36 and dressed her in a specially made uniform. Then they taught her something about what an officer does. Liu was very 37 and soon worked as a traffic officer at the road crossing. She asked people to follow the traffic 38

When her daily work finished, the officer said, "I have two 39. First, listen to your mother and finish your treatment. Second, study hard and 40 to become a real traffic policewoman!"

-			•
31. A. come true	B. make sure	C. bring out	D. care about
32. A. reason	B. dream	C. idea	D. heart
33. A. true	B. hard	C. ready	D. easy
34. A. experience	B. program	C. meaning	D. education
35. A. disagreed	B. believed	C. promised	D. advised
36. A. quietly	B. warmly	C. strictly	D. closely
37. A. scared	B. worried	C. surprised	D. excited
38. A. advice	B. facts	C. rules	D. exams
39. A. orders	B. results	C. answers	D. replies
40. A. celebrate	B. happen	C. exercise	D. discuss
W 444 4- 4- 1- V			

#### 【答案与解析】

- 31. A 考查动词短语辨析。根据前面的内容"她有一个当一天交警的愿望",便可知这里指的是交警帮助她让她的愿望"实现"come true。故选 A。
- 32. D 考查名词词义辨析。根据句意"刘从来没有向妈妈埋怨任何事,但她的愿望真地打动了妈妈的\_\_\_\_\_。" 可直接分析出,这里表示的是打动了妈妈的"心"heart。故选 D。
- 33. B 考查形容词词义辨析。根据后面的内容"我希望她的梦想足够的强大,以让她通过治疗",便可说明她的治疗是"艰难的"hard。故选 B。
- 34. A 考查名词词义辨析。根据前面的内容介绍的是这个小姑娘有着严重疾病的情况,便可知这里的句意表示的是这样一个小姑娘就有着如此糟糕的"经历"experience。故选 A
- 35. C 考查动词词义辨析。根据前面的内容"都很感动",以及下文的内容介绍这些交警帮助这个小姑娘实现她的愿望,便可知这里指的是"答应;承诺;许诺"promise 她去实现。故选 C。
- 36. B 考查副词词义辨析。根据句中的关键词"欢迎",便可知这里指的是"热情地"warmly 欢迎。故选 B。
- 37. D 考查形容词词义辨析。根据前面的内容"交警给小姑娘穿上特制的交警服,以及教她一名交警所应该做的事",以及接下来让她在公路上实地就位,她必然是"兴奋的;激动的"excited。故选 D。
- 38. C 考查名词词义辨析。根据前面的内容"小姑娘在公路的十字路口当交警",便可知她要求人们必然是遵守交通"规则;规定"rule。故选 C。
- 39. A 考查名词词义辨析。根据后面的内容便可知这里表示的是两个"命令"order。故选 A
- 40. C 考查动词词义辨析。根据前面的内容"完成你的治疗",便可知这里与之相对应的必然是努力学习与 "锻炼"exercise,从而可以当一名真正的交警。故选 C。

B

Sometimes it can feel impossible to get along with your parents. However, they are perhaps your best teachers, and may change your 41 about what will do. If the 42 between you and your parents is terrible, take time or talk with your parents.

中考必刷卷・2024年安徽中考第一轮复习英语 第51页(共82页)





Make time with your parents. Your parents won't always be around, so <u>43</u> time with them while you are able to. This doesn't <u>44</u> just sitting in front of the TV together. Instead, find <u>45</u> to do together. In doing this, you will learn more about what your parents enjoy doing. As a result, it will keep things light and <u>46</u>. For example, maybe they would enjoy playing a sport, going to the movies, going shopping and so on.

In order to 47 your parents better, you should talk too much with them. Use this time to learn about their different 48 For example, you can ask them to tell you about their own childhood. It doesn't matter too much what you ask, the point is to know what they like. Then you can share your 49 feelings with them. This can bring you more closely. Then your problem will 50. And the sky will be nice and peaceful.

41.	A.	saying	В.	answer	C.	decision	D.	prize
42.	A.	relation	В.	change	C.	reason	D.	program
43.	A.	serve	B.	reach	C.	wait	D.	spend
44.	A.	solve	В.	agree	C.	mean	D.	catch
45.	A.	activities	B.	calendars	C.	problems	D.	vacations
46.	A.	serious	B.	relaxing	C.	heavy	D.	popular
47.	A.	organize	B.	educate	C.	experience	D.	understand
48.	A.	stories	B.	advice	C.	hobbies	D.	dreams
49.	A.	careful	B.	unlucky	C.	similar	D.	possible
50.	A.	turn down	B.	work out	C.	put up	D.	get on

#### 【答案与解析】

- 41. C 考查名词词义辨析。根据后面的内容"关于你打算做的",必然是还没做的,只能是"决定"decision。故 选 C。
- 42. A 考查名词词义辨析。根据下文的内容主要讲述的是解决你和你父母不能相处的方法,说明这里指的是你和你父母的"关系"relation 糟糕的话,和你父母花时间或交谈。选 A。
- 43. D 考查动词词义辨析。根据前后内容的介绍,这里指的是"和父母一起度过 spend 时间"。故选 D。
- 44. C 考查动词词义辨析。后面的内容"只和一起坐在电视前"解释"和父母一起花时间"的意思,因此这里表达的内容是"意思是"mean。故选 C。
- 45. A 考查名词词义辨析。根据段落结束的内容"体育运动,看电影"等内容表达的是"活动"activity。故 选 A。
- 46. B 考查形容词词义辨析。根据前面的内容"轻",以及关键词表示并列关系的 and,说明后面的内容是与 "轻"相并列关系的"轻松"relaxing。故选 B。
- 47 D 考查动词词义辨析。根据后面的内容"你应该和他们多说话",便可知这里表达的意思是"更好地理解 understand 你的父母"。故选 D。
- 48. C 考查名词词义辨析。根据下文的内容"重要的是了解他们所喜欢的",便可知这里指的是他们的"爱好" hobby。故选 C。
- 49. C 考查形容词词义辨析。根据前面的内容"了解他们所喜欢的"之后,必然是"和父母一起分享相似的 similar 感情"。故选 C。
- 50. B 考查动词短语辨析。根据句意中的内容"你的问题",必然是"解决"work out。故选 B。

#### 第三部分 阅读理解(共一大题,满分45分)

#### VII. 补全对话(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

根据对话内容,从方框内的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

- A: I hear from your sister.
- B: \_51\_
- A: She wants to be a musician very much. 52
- B: Why do you think so?
- A: 53 She can't make it.
- B: You're her good friend. You should give some advice to her.
- A: <u>54</u>
- B: What about talking with her at coffee time?
- A: 55 I'll have a try.

中考必刷卷・2024年安徽中考第一轮复习英语 第52页(共82页)



- B: Many thanks for helping my sister.
- A: You're welcome.
- A. It's a good idea.
- B. But I think it's impossible.
- C. When is a right time to do it?
- D. I agree with her to choose it
- E. What does she say in the letter?
- F. How can she make it come true?
- G. She spends so little time on her subjects.

#### 【答案】\II. 51~55 EBGCA

Ⅷ. 阅读理解(共20小题;每小题2分,满分40分)

阅读下列短文,从每小题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出一个最佳选项。

A

I'm Jimmy and I like traveling very much. Last weekend I went to a mountain with my parents. At eight, we started to climb. When I was on the top of the mountain at half past eleven, I felt very happy. The villages below looked so nice and quiet. Then I was very happy to meet one of my good friends, Linda. We had lunch together.

I'm Jean. This is my cousin, Sue. We're also classmates. Last Sunday, we went to the museum and enjoyed ourselves. We saw many funny and wonderful old things. Yes, we were in the Palace of Museum in China. Two of our classmates took us there and worked as our guide. We knew a lot about the past China with their help. And I'm interested in history very much now.

Last month, my brother John and I went to the beach for our vacation. It's sunny and windy and we had fun there. I also bought something special for my cousin, Anna. Oh, my name is Jack.

56. How long did it take Jimmy to get to the mountain top?

A. 2 hours.

B. 2.5 hours.

C. 3 hours.

D. 3.5 hours.

57. What might be Jean's favorite subject?

A. History.

B. Geography

C. Music.

D. PE.

58. What can we learn from the material?

A. Jimmy had lunch with his sister Linda.

B. Two guides took Jean and Sue to the museum.

C. Jack bought some special things for Anna.

D. Sue went to the museum last month.

#### 【答案与解析】

- 56. D 细节理解题。根据第一个表格中的内容"At eight, we started to climb. When I was on the top of the mountain at half past eleven,"便可知 Jimmy 从八点开始爬山,在11:30 到达山顶,因此总共花了3.5 个小时。故选 D。
- 57. A 推理判断题。根据第二个表格中的内容"And I'm interested in history very much now."便可知 Jean 现在对历史很感兴趣,也就是说她最喜欢的学科可能是"历史"history。故选 A。
- 58. C 推理判断题。根据第三个表格中的内容"I also bought something special for my cousin, Anna."便可知 Jack 给 Anna 买了一些特殊的东西。故选 C。

В

The students at Bailong Primary School in Guizhou feels happy playing on the new basketball court. It used to be made of cement (水泥) and students would get hurt easily if they fell. In March this year, students were excited to see the nice and safe sports court.

When many parents have left for work, this school started in the mountain villages. In these villages, each of the primary schools has about 100 students. Their playgrounds used to be very small and terrible. Wanghe Primary school is one of them. It usually takes people an hour to drive to the city. It has 175 students from eight villages. The head teacher says its condition used to be very poor and students had to spend their free time in the classroom.

中考必刷卷・2024 年安徽中考第一轮复习英语 第53页(共82页)





Now most students leave their classrooms between two classes to play basketball or games on the new sports court.

Since 2021, government has built 15 new playgrounds in 14 schools in mountains. This improved physical education and exercise conditions. The courts are always full of students' laugher. And schools can have sports meet every term to make students' life full and rich.

59. What do students think of the new basketball court?

A. It's cheap.

B. It's hard.

C. It's exciting.

D. It's easy.

60. What can we learn about Wanghe Primary school from the text?

A. Its students come from ten villages.

B. It's about an hour's bus from the city.

C. Its students used to play outside.

D. Its students are less than 100.

61. How often does a school have sports meet now?

A. Once a year.

B. Twice a year.

C. Once a month.

D. Twice a month.

62. In which part of a newspaper can we read the text?

A. History.

B. Family.

C. Travel.

D. Education.

#### 【答案与解析】

- 59. C 细节理解题。根据第一段中的内容"students were excited to see the nice and safe sports court."便可知现在的学生们认为新的篮球场是令人兴奋的。故选 C。
- 60. B 细节理解题。根据第二段中的内容"It usually takes people an hour to drive to the city."便可知从这个学校开车到城里需要一个小时的路程。故选B。
- 61. B 细节理解题。根据第三段中的内容"And schools can have sports meet every term"便可知学校每学期开一次运动会,即每年召开两次运动会。故选B。
- 62. D 推理判断题。本文主要是与山村学校的体育设施的提升有关,因此我们通常是在一张报纸的"教育"部分看到本篇课文。故选 D。

C

Many Chinese praised a Henan 5-year-old boy for his touching action. He hasn't had a hair cut for three years to help children with cancer (癌症). He is Guangnian.

In a video online, he showed his over 30-centimeter-long hair. He thought of this form of volunteering about three years ago when he watched a documentary. He noticed the girls with cancer will lose all of her hair if they get the treatment (治疗). After that, Guangnian put himself an important job to grow his hair long. Then give it away to those in need.

No one took his words seriously at that time, as he was just an early 3-year-old kid. He said, "On my first day of school, others called me a girl. This really made me very upset."

However, he never thought of giving up. "My father told me boys shouldn't be afraid of others' laugh." He made it this summer. And all the Internet people think he is a braye and cool little boy.

63. Why didn't Guangnian have his hair cut?

A. To make himself look like a girl.

B. To help those girls with cancer.

C. To make himself excited.

D. To show his special from others.

64. When did Guangnian decide to grow his hair?

A. At his two.

B. At his three.

C. At his four.

D. At his five.

65. What's the main idea of the text?

A. Strange promise.

【答案与解析】

B. Interesting saying.

C. Serious dream.

D. Brave warmth.

## 63. B 细节理解题。根据第一段中的内容"He hasn't had a hair cut for three years to help children with cancer" 便可知 Guangnian 不理发的原因是帮助那些患有癌症的女孩。故选 B。

- 64. A 细节理解题。根据第二段中的内容"He thought of this form of volunteering about three years ago"便可知对于Guangnian来说决定留长头发的时间是三年前,即2岁的时候。故选A。
- 65. D 主旨大意题。本篇短文主要内容讲述的是一个男孩为了帮助患有癌症的女孩而勇敢地留长头发,即勇敢的热情。故选 D。

D

60-year-old Liu Guizhen worked as a village doctor since 1978. She also had three roles, village teacher,

中考必刷卷・2024 年安徽中考第一轮复习英语 第54页(共82页)





village Party secretary (村支书) and owner of a factory. This year, Liu was chosen as a delegate (代表) to the 20th National Congress of the Communist Party of China (党的二十大).

In 1978, she gave up her further study. At that time, many villagers couldn't see the doctor. Some people might die from terrible illness. Father said, "You are the only high school student."

Liu had a hard time becoming a doctor. She didn't know a lot and had to read a lot and ask many for advice. When she became a real doctor, she often walked the terrible mountain roads. She often helped the poor people for free, and sometimes even paid the expensive medicine and some important medical service and cost for them.

In 1988, the only teacher left. Liu was the only right person. As a result, she walked forward again. All the villagers chose her to be the Party secretary in 1996. She advised growing pine trees to get more money. The villagers didn't believe it. After Liu got much money through it, they all followed their steps at once. Liu started a tree factory for this and took all the villagers to live a happy life.

She says, "I never regret staying in the village. I'll keep on serving the villagers all my life."

- 66. How many jobs did Liu have so far?
  - A. Two.
- B. Three.
- C. Four.
- D. Five.

- 67. What can we learn from the third paragraph?
  - A. Liu did a lot to become a kind doctor.
- B. Liu became a real doctor very easily.
- C. All the ill people lived in the mountains.
- 68. Why didn't villagers believe Liu's advice about growing pine trees?
  - B. Because they worried about losing money.

D. The villagers didn't need expensive medicine.

- A. Because she wasn't good at it.C. Because she had no time to do it.
- D. Because they thought it was meaningless.
- 69. What does the underlined word "regret" mean in Chinese?
  - A. 向往
- B. 后悔
- C. 斟酌
- D. 感受

### 【答案与解析】

- 66. C 细节理解题。根据第一段的内容可知到目前为止,刘已经兼职四份工作:村医、村师、村支书和工厂老板。故选 C。
- 67. A 推理判断题。根据第二段的主要内容可知刘在成为一名正式的医生前,做了很多,同时成为一名正式医生后,也为那些病人们做了很多。故选 A。
- 68. B 细节理解题。根据第四段中的内容"After Liu got much money through it, they all followed their steps at once."便可知村民们不相信种树,是因为他们担心会丢钱。当他们看到刘能成功地挣到钱,他们才开始 仿效。故选 B。
- 69. B 词义猜测题。根据整个短文的内容,尤其是刘放弃了更深层次的学习,而选择了从医,说明刘对于待在村子里从不"后悔;遗憾"故选B。

 $\mathbf{E}$ 

Tony was a king and he enjoyed hunting more. He was sleeping peacefully under a tree near a village.

Suddenly a stone came from somewhere and hurt Tony. His guards went to catch a woman and brought her before Tony. He asked, "Why did you throw the stone at me?"

She said, "I always cut wood and sell it to feed my children. I saw the fruit on the tree just now. I want to take it to them. So I took a stone and threw it at the tree. I couldn't see you because I was far from you. I'm sorry and hope you can forgive (原谅) me."

Tony looked at her, "You are apologizing (道歉) for your mistake. It shows your good quality (品质). I forgive you." Then he ordered his guards to give the woman two cows and some money. The guards felt very surprised. Tony explained she did it for her children instead of hurting me in her heart. What's more, she said sorry to him.

- 70. What was Tony doing when the woman threw a stone?
  - A. He was hunting.

B. He was sleeping.

C. He was cutting wood.

- D. He was picking fruit.
- 71. How did Tony show he forgave the woman?
  - A. By giving gift to her.

B. By saying sorry to her.

C. By selling wood to her.

D. By hunting for her.

中考必刷卷・2024 年安徽中考第一轮复习英语 第55页(共82页)





- 72. What's the best title for the text?
  - A. Give and receive

B. Honest and brave

C. Apologize and forgive

D. Rich and poor

#### 【答案与解析】

- 70. B 细节理解题。根据第一段中的内容"He was sleeping peacefully under a tree near a village."便可知当这个女人不小心扔了一个石头,正好哪中 Tony 的用候,他正在树下睡觉。故选 B。
- 71. A 细节理解题。根据第四段中的内容"Then he ordered his guards to give the woman two cows and some money."便可知 Tony 是通过给这个女人送一些礼物来表达他原谅了这个女人。故选 A。
- 72. C 标题归纳题 本篇短文主要讲述的是道歉与原谅。故选 C。

阅读下面短文,并用英语回答问题(请注意每小题后面的词数要求)。

F

A lion and a monkey often argued about which was more important, intelligence or strength. Lion thought it was strength, but monkey thought the intelligence was. They were always trying to prove themselves right.

Monkey said, "Intelligence is best. With it you can do any work and solve every problem, no mater how difficult it is."

Lion got angry, "I'm strong and if I want, I can use my strength to take your life right now."

Monkey remained calm, "Sooner or later, I'll prove it to you."

One day, while returning home, lion fell into a deep hole. A hunter appeared and pointed a gun at it. Lion didn't know what to do. Just then, stones started raining heavily The hunter ran away quickly. At that time, lion was surprised to see the monkey in the tree.

Monkey said, "Many days, I had kept an eye on that hunter. I saw him digging a hole near your home and understood he was trying to hunt you. That's why I thought of this idea of stone rain."

	Lion understood monkey's intelligence saved his life. He thanked monkey, "You're right. I have realized my
mis	take. I know"
73.	What's the lion's opinion? (不超过 10 个词)
74.	What happened when the hunter pointed a gun? (不超过10个词)
75.	What did the lion understand at the end of the text? (不超过15个词)

#### 【答案与解析】

- 73. He thought strength was more important than intelligence. 细节理解题。根据第一段中的内容"Lion thought it was strength"便可知狮子的观点是它认为力量要比智慧更重要。
- 74. Stones started raining heavily. 细节理解题。根据第五段中的内容"Just then, stones started raining heavily"便可知当猎人举枪对着狮子的时候,开始下起了石头雨。

#### 第四部分 写(共两大题,满分25分)

IX. 单词拼写(共5小题,每小题1分,共5分)

根据首字母及汉语意思提示,完成下列单词的拼写,使句意明确,语言通顺。

- 76. Grace often likes to ride to the countryside to take in f (新鲜的) air.
- 77. Lucy is one of Mark's most important g \_\_\_\_ (宾客) at the party.
- 78. Mr. Lee walks toward the notice board so that he can see it c (清楚地).
- 79. Each student should learn a useful s (技能) for life.
- 80. We should try our best not to w \_\_\_\_\_ (浪费) the natural resource.

【答案】76. fresh 77 guests 78. clearly 79. skill 80. waste

中考必刷卷・2024 年安徽中考第一轮复习英语 第56页(共82页)





## X. 书面表达(共1小题,每小题 20 分,共20 分)

假如你是李华,你的好友 Linda 由于特殊原因,需要在家里上网课,想请你给她提供上网课的意见。请根据要点提示,给她写封邮件。要点如下.

- 1. 认真听课:
- 2. 在线提问;
- 3. 及时完成作业;
- 4. 锻炼:
- 5. 注意休息。

要求:1. 邮件中要包括以上所有内容;

- 2. 内容可适当发挥,以保证内容的丰富与完整;
- 3. 词数:80-120。邮件的开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数。

Dear Linda,

I'm sorry to hear that you'll stay at home and have lessons online. Here is some of my advice for you.

I hope these can help you. With my best wishes!

Yours, Li Hua

#### 【范文】One possible version

Dear Linda,

I'm sorry to hear that you'll stay at home and have lessons online. Here is some of my advice for you.

Listen to the teachers carefully and take some notes. Then you can find something you might have trouble with it. If you have some problems with them, you can ask your teacher for help online at once. It certainly helps you a lot with your lessons. Also, you must finish your homework on time and send it to your teachers. Then they can check it in time. What's more, you need to take enough exercise at home to keep healthy. After all, you can't go out to play sports. And you also need to take enough rest to protect your eyes. It's really the most important part of your lessons.

I hope these can help you. With my best wishes!

Yours, Li Hua



